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To: 
Redaksia

Gazeta Shekulli

Rr. Don Bosko, Vila e Reja, 

Tiranë

August 3rd 2005

Re: Letter to the Editors of “Shekulli” newspaper
Dear Editor,

We, the Muslim Forum of Albania, are a Non Governmental organization whose mission is the fight against racism and islamophobia, and the preservation and the promotion of the image of Islam and Muslims in the Republic of Albania and the world. In light of the fact that in Albania, a large part of the media often goes beyond the ethical boundaries, and write in an irresponsible manner, part of the mission of our organization is monitoring of the printed media.

Our Forum holds your “Shekulli” newspaper in high esteem, as we are of the opinion that you are one of the best examples of a responsible media in Albania.

Nevertheless, we have noticed some discrepancies and incorrect information has been published in an article on page 21 of the August 2nd 2005 edition of your paper, entitled “The King of Saudi Arabia passes away”, by Eva Kushova. These discrepancies and incorrect information are with regard to the King of Saudi Arabia, Fahd ibn Abdul Aziz who passed away on August 1st 2005.
In the article in question, King Fahd ibn Abdul Aziz’s name has been misspelled several times as Fad. Furthermore, in the “passport” section in the middle of the page it is said that he was ” The Caretaker for the two Holy Churches” when in fact he was the caretaker for the two Holy Mosques that are in Mecca and Medina. But in our opinion, the most problematic part of this article can be seen in a sentence where it is alleged that King Fahd has contributed in the expansion of the terrorist organization “Al Qaeda”. According to the newspaper, this is because, “Bin Laden is a Saudi born businessman”.
We think that this is an incorrect statement, because the fact that Bin Laden was born in Saudi Arabia does in no way mean that he was a representative of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia or Islam, hence the statement that King Fahd contributed to the expansion of Al Qaeda is incorrect. The late King Fahd has been a responsible monarch who has dedicated his life to the modernization of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia and into building the best possible relations between Islam and the West. For these reasons we think that the above-mentioned statement is wrong and in this moment of grief for the Saudi people and all Muslims, the article adds to pain instead of offering condolences.
We hope that our suggestions will be taken into consideration and the appropriate corrections will be made.
Sincerely

The Muslim Forum of Albania
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